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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

RESEARCH DIVISION

CMs Bowman, Boyer, Gaffney, & Gulliford Noticed Meeting to Create Task Force on Crime and Public Safety
October 8, 2018

1:30 pm

Lynwood Roberts Room
First Floor, City Hall
117 W. Duval Street
Topic: Establishing a Task Force to address public safety and crime
Attendance: Council President Bowman; Council Members Boyer, White, Gaffney, Freeman, Morgan, Newby and Gulliford; Paige Johnston- Office of General Counsel; Colleen Hampsey- Council Research; Adri Maguire Segui- Legislative Services

For all other attendees please see the sign in sheet 

Convened: 1:32 pm

Council President Bowman convened the meeting and called for introductions. CP Bowman explained the purpose of the meeting, which was to discuss the creation, scope and composition of a Task Force on Crime and Public Safety (which may alternatively be called the Task Force on Safety and Crime Reduction). The need for such a task force was identified through recent violent crimes in the city and priorities which rose during a council strategic planning meeting. It is the intent of the Council President to establish this Task Force, as opposed to creating a committee, so the Task Force’s mission may carry over into next year’s council leadership term if needed. Paige Johnston, Office of General Counsel, explained the process for task force creation, which includes a written charge memo from the Council President and a council approved resolution establishing the task force and membership. 

The council members in attendance discussed the size and membership of the Task Force on Crime and Public Safety. It was agreed that, at minimum, one council member should be appointed and be named as the vice chair. The group agreed that Councilman Newby should fill that role and that CM Boyer should be the second council member on the task force. CM Boyer proposed selecting task force members based on the following categories: large and small nonprofit leaders; members with field expertise like mental health, domestic violence, and juvenile offenders; governmental representatives from the Sheriff’s Office, the State Attorney’s Office, the Parks Department, Department of Children and Families, and the Department of Health; members from the business community; neighborhood groups, academics with knowledge of the subject matter; and members from civic groups (Rotary Club, Jax Chamber). Council Members Gaffney, Freeman and Newby emphasized the importance of including members who have valuable “boots on the ground” experience. It was agreed by all of the council members that the task force members should represent the concerns of the entire community, as the issues with crime and public safety are city-wide. Regarding the selection of a Task Force Chair, there was mention of appointing a significant community leader. CM Gulliford said that he thinks the chair should be integral in the selection of the other task force members. CP Bowman said that he will ask the full council about possibilities for task force membership at the next meeting. CM Boyer will distribute her list of categories for membership selection to the other council members. 
CP Bowman opened the discussion for public comment. One attendee stressed prioritizing the task force mission and purpose over the membership. Another attendee mentioned the importance of the task force examining the root causes of crime, which are symptomatic of other social issues (poverty, economics etc.). CP Bowman told the group that they may submit suggestions for membership to be considered by the council. There will be another meeting to assess Task Force Chair recommendations next week, October 16, 2018 at 3:30 pm. 
With no further business, CP Bowman adjourned the meeting at 2:43 pm.
Adjourned: 2:43 pm

Minutes: Colleen Hampsey, Council Research 
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